DARSHAM PARISH COUNCIL

A Parish Council Meeting was held on Tuesday13th April 2010 at 7.00pm.

PRESENT Cllr. Coates-Smith (Chairman) & Cllrs. Alexander, Butler, Mayhew, Rhys-Evans, Reeves & Wilson.

In attendance County Cllr. R Leighton and 5 members of the public.

PUBLIC QUESTION TIME. No questions or issues were raised by members of the public.

04.1 APOLOGIES.  Received from Cllr Maclachlan & District Cllr. B Slater.

04.2 DECLARATION OF INTEREST. No Councillors declared any interest.

04.3.1
MINUTES. All councillors were in possession of a copy of the minutes of the last meeting, it was agreed to be taken as read. The minutes were duly passed and signed. A copy of the minutes for the public notice boards were also signed.

04.3.2 MATTERS ARISING. Cllr. Mayhew raised the issue of Data Protection with regard to the Council copy of the voters register. Chairman to seek advice into this matter.  The question of grit bins in Low Road & Lymballs Lane is continuing to be investigated.

04.4 FINANCE

04.4.1 The Clerks annual salary of £1872 was proposed by Cllr. Wilson, seconded by Cllr. Rhys-Evans and was approved.

04.4.2 The Clerks salary for March 2010 of £156 was proposed by Cllr. Wilson, seconded by Cllr. Mayhew and was approved.

04.4.3 A draft budget for 2010 /2011 was presented to the council for comment. Cllr Wilson queried item re allotment field expense. Cllrs were informed that in future years a draft budget had to be approved before applying for precept. Proposed by Cllr. Mayhew & Seconded by Cllr. Reeves.

04.4.4 An update of the council’s finances was presented. Outstanding invoices were explained. The Chairman informed Cllrs. that he had been strongly advised by the auditors that the Council should not hold more that the precept amount. Cllr. Alexander was appointed Finance Officer.  This was proposed by Cllr. Wilson, seconded by Cllr. Butler and was approved. An external auditor to audit the accounts prior to being sent to BDO has to be sought & a Financial Risk report needs to be produced.

04.4.5 The Clerk to hold bank mandate and manipulate accounts was proposed by Cllr. Wilson, seconded by Cllr. Butler and was approved.

04.4.6 Payment of fees to Lubbock Fine was proposed by Cllr. Reeves, seconded by Cllr. Rhys-Evans and was approved.

04.4.7 Payment of fees to SALC was proposed by Cllr. Alexander, seconded by Cllr. Mayhew and was approved.

04.4.8 Payment of subscription fee to SALC of £156.40 was proposed by Cllr. Wilson, seconded by Cllr. Alexander and was approved.

04.4.9 Payment of fees to BDO of  £129.25 was proposed by Cllr. Reeves, seconded by Cllr. Rhys-Evans and was approved.

04.5 PLANNING. There were no planning matters to discuss.

04.6 HOUSING NEED SURVEY.  Cllrs informed that the survey had been confirmed and was proceeding.

04.7 CORRESPONDENCE The following items to go on pass around

1. Quality of place awards.

2. Environment & Transport Development.

3. Natural England re Sea Eagles.

4. S.I.A.

5. Glasdon Catalogue.

Also received

1. The Suffolk Coastal Core Strategy.

2. Confirmation of HNS. 

3. Letter from Mrs J Kirby re tree felling.

4. SALC re accounts.

5. BDO annual audit.

04.8 PROGRESS REPORT. It was report that the planning application for an annexe at North End bungalow has been approved by SCDC.

04.09 ANY OTHER BUSINESS. 

1. It was noted that the cost of the HNS will be approx 69p per household which will total about £200. This has not been included in the draft budget.

2. Pass around is taking to long.

3. Cllrs with E-Mail accounts were willing to receive minutes etc by this method.

4. A general discussion was held on the excess money held by the council.

04.010 DATE OF NEXT MEETING. Tuesday 11th May at 7.30pm.

The meeting ended at 7.36pm
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